Mr. Wayne F. Replogle, C. Sp., U. S. Wavy, V-12, Wabash College, Crawfordsville, Indiana.

Dear Bill:

I have just received your letter, and although I have made many efforts with the Chancellor to get you alligned here, I am sending your letter to the Chancellor's office hoping that he can do something for you. You can understand my position, Bill, can you not?

I have got to go through my boss to make any move. I would not dare write Gene Tunney unless the Chancellor approved it, and I know you would not want me to. I am doing everything I possibly can and I hope we can do some good.

I enjoyed reading your letter immensely and I will follow very closely the Daley, Griswold, Thomas, Hopping and McConnley. I am hoping they will blast the slit-eyes clear out of the pond.

If I can do any good with John White, Lieut. j.g., I certainly will do it. I will keep you advised when I hear from the Chancellor. He is in the East now and will not return until this week-end, but I will have it on his desk when he returns.

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.